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This bill modifies provisions relating to student safety.

SCHOOL DISTRICT ANTI-BULLYING POLICIES

This act modifies the requirements for school anti-bullying
policies. The definition of "bullying" is modified to include
intimidation, unwanted aggressive behavior, or harassment that
substantially interferes with the educational performance,
opportunities, or benefits of any student without exception, or
that substantially disrupts the orderly operation of the school.
Bullying by students is prohibited on school property, at school
functions, or on school buses. Cyber-bullying is defined in the
act. This act requires that anti-bullying policies treat all
students equally. Each school district's anti-bullying policy must
be included in the student handbook, as specified in the bill. Any
school district may subject a student to discipline for cyber-
bullying. The district will have jurisdiction to prohibit cyber-
bullying that originates off the school's campus if it was
reasonably foreseeable that the electronic communication would
reach the school's campus or there is a sufficient nexus between
the electronic communication and the school, as described in the
act. A district may contact law enforcement and take other
appropriate actions to protect students and clarify district
expectations. If a school district has an antibullying policy in
effect before August 28th, 2016 the school district will not be
required to adhere to subsections 2 through 8 of section 160.774.
To make changes to a district's antibullying policy the local
school board of a district must approve the changes by a majority
vote of the board.

Each district must annually review its anti-bullying policy and
revise as necessary. Each district must report the number of
confirmed reported bullying incidents in the district and each
school to the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education.
The department must post this information on its website but must
not release any confidential information.

YOUTH SUICIDE AWARENESS AND PREVENTION (SECTION 170.047, RSMo)

This bill allows, beginning in the 2017-18 school year, any
licensed educator to annually complete up to two hours of training
or professional development in youth suicide awareness and
prevention as part of the professional development hours required
for State Board of Education certification.



The bill requires the Department of Elementary and Secondary
Education (DESE) to develop guidelines suitable for this training.

By July 1, 2018, each district must adopt a policy, which must
address strategies that can help identify students who are at
possible risk of suicide.

MODEL POLICY (SECTION 170.048)

By July 1, 2017, the Department of Elementary and Secondary
Education must develop a model policy that districts may adopt.
By July 1, 2021, and at least every three years after, DESE must
request information and seek feedback from districts on their
experience with the policy for youth suicide awareness and
prevention and review this information.

This bill is similar to HB 458 (2015).


